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STATE OF DELAWARE 

BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

JUNE 6, 2005 MINUTES FOR APPROVAL 
The State of Delaware Board of Examiners of Psychologists held a meeting on June 6, 2005 at 9:00 a.m., in the 2nd Floor, Conference room “A”, Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Those Present:

Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member, President



Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member, Vice President




Dr. William Ulmer, Jr., Professional Member



Lisa Gardner, Public Member




Frank Szczuka, Public Member




Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General




Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II

Those Absent:

Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member
Hollis Anglin, Public Member
Also Present:

Kay Warren, Deputy Director, DPR







Vincent Bailey, Court Reporter
Call to Order 

Dr. Keyes called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.

SB 229 Public Hearing
Dr. Keyes opened the hearing at 9:37 a.m. 

After due notice, the Delaware Board of Examiners of Psychologists held a public hearing to consider the list of crimes felt to be substantially related to Psychologists as required by Senate Bill 229.  The proposed change to the Rules and Regulations of the Board of Examiners of Psychologists was published in the Delaware Register of Regulations. Deputy Attorney General Reardon entered affidavits from the Wilmington News Journal and Delaware State News into the record. The Board will execute the final order with regard to the regulation at its next regularly scheduled meeting.
There being no public comment Dr. Keyes closed the public hearing at 9:45 a.m.
Review of May 2, 2005 subcommittee minutes for approval 

The Board reviewed the May 2, 2005 minutes for approval.  Dr. Ulmer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion unanimously carried.

Old Business

Continue discussion of State requirements for licensure vs. APA requirements for accredited programs
Dr. Keyes presented the board with a draft of proposed changes that would amend Rule 6.0 to add criteria that would put the Rule in line with the American Psychological Associations criteria for accreditation. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka to approve the draft as presented. Motion unanimously carried. Deputy Attorney General Reardon will put the changes into draft regulation form for the Board to review at its next regularly scheduled meeting.
Continue review of July 31, 2005 Renewal Audits

The board continued its review of Continuing Education audits for the license period ending July 31, 2005.

New Business 

Review of application for Licensure by Reciprocity – Dr. John Drozd
The Board reviewed Dr. Drozd’s application for licensure by reciprocity. Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Ulmer to approve Dr. Drozd’s application. Motion unanimously carried. 

Review of application for Registered Psychological Assistant – Tracy Frazier
The Board reviewed Ms. Frazier’s application for registration as a Psychological Assistant. Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boston, to table Ms. Frazier’s application for an updated job description that includes the strategy for, and format of supervision, including the ratio of clinical to supervisory hours. In addition, the board requests a letter from Dr. Turner describing Ms. Frazier’s proposed supervision arrangements and work locations. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of application for Registered Psychological Assistant – Gwendolyn Scott-Jones
The Board reviewed Ms. Scott-Jones’s application for registration as a Psychological Assistant. Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Ulmer, to table Ms. Scott-Jones’s application for an updated job description that includes the strategy for, and format of supervision, including the ratio of clinical to supervisory hours. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of application to sit for EPPP exam – Dr. Richard Barker
The Board reviewed Dr. Barker’s application to sit for the EPPP exam. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Keyes to approve Dr. Barker’s application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of application to sit for EPPP exam – Dr. Carlton Payne
The Board reviewed Dr. Payne’s application to sit for the EPPP exam. Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Ulmer to table Dr. Payne’s application pending receipt of documentation from Temple University that verifies the specific department that his program of studies, Education Psychology, is housed in. Motion unanimously carried.

Request for 120 Hardship Extension – Dr. Sam Romirowsky
The Board reviewed correspondence from Dr. Sam Romirowsky requesting a hardship extension of 120 days. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Ulmer to approve the extension. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Correspondence

Ms. Warren notified the Board that Rep. Bethany Hall-Long was interested in sponsoring the proposed reciprocity legislation.
Other Business Before the Board (For Discussion Only) 
There was no other business before the board.
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
Next Meeting Date 

The Board will hold a meeting on July 25, 2005 at 9:00 am in Conference Room “A” of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware, 19904. All board members will attend. 
Adjournment

Mr. Szczuka made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boston to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.

There being no further business before the Board the meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,
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Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II
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